Minutes

Tenney-Lapham Neighborhood Association Council Meeting

August 18, 2010

Members present: Marina Dupler, Bob Shaw, Michael O'Callaghan, Patrick McDonnell, James Roper, Alyssa Kesler, Richard Linster, Alan Crossley, Richard Freihoefer, Joe Lusson, David Wallner, Joe Shumow, Joe Brogan

Guests: Alder Bridget Maniaci, Hanah Jon Taylor, Frank Staniszewski, Joan Frost, Pam Cotant, Garrett Farin, Officer Brian Chaney

1. Call to Order at 7:04

2. Patrick moved to approve the July minutes and David made a second.  Approved unanimously.

3. Frank Staniszewski from Madison Development Corporation (MDC) spoke regarding MDC's proposal to purchase 738 E. Dayton Street.  He said MDC is a local non-profit that owns and manages 220 rental apartments in Madison and Dane County.  They target individuals and families that are in the 40-50% of median income.  He said most of their properties are tax-exempt under state statutes. They have an accepted offer contingent  on CDBG funding.  738 has 18 efficiencies.  He said the property is in poor condition and will require about $100,000 in deferred maintenance.  There have been 146 separate police phone calls in the last two years, with the calls accelerating in the last two months.  MDC does not provide social services but links tenants with social service agencies.  He said MDC aggressively manages tenants and is not adverse to evict problem tenants.  

Patrick asked what the dollar amount is for 40-50% median income and Frank thought it was about $24,000.  Bridget asked if another organization approached MDC to purchase the property and Frank said it was listed with MLS by Dean Realty which approached MDC. 

Bob repeated a quote from MDC's web page saying “MDC aims to have mixed income developments” and asked Frank if MDC's intent is to have mixed income in that property.  Frank said that 75% of the tenants have to be low-income. 

Richard Freihoefer expressed his concern about the concentration of special needs facilities in the neighborhood.   He was concerned about the loss of tax revenue to the city since MDC would be taking it off the tax rolls.  He said last year the current owner paid over $17,000 in property taxes.  He said that MDC  owns property worth nine million dollars but  pays property taxes on only two million dollars worth of property.  His final concern was that under CDC's proposal there would still be no on-site management.

Officer Brian Chaney said a letter had been sent to the current landlord citing the problems in the building which currently houses many people with special needs.  He said the bulk of the problems has come from 2-3 individuals.  He said a letter is on file giving the police authorization to arrest anybody on the property who is trespassing.  One individual has recently been evicted.

Break in the discussion regarding 738:  Pam Cotant and her son Garret Farin thanked TLNA for their donation to permit soccer games to be held at Breese Stevens.

Continuing with 738: Bob asked Officer Chaney why in the listing of the 146 police calls, 18 had been blacked out.  Brian said that it was due to ongoing investigations or sensitive information.  Jim Roper seconded Richard Freihoefer's concerns.  Frank said that 75% of the units in the building have to be low income in order to keep the tax exemption.  Frank said people have to live somewhere and there will be two professional managers.  

Joan Frost from MDC said that most of the tenants in their properties are put on month-to-month leases in order to get rid of problem tenants easier.  She said MDC encourages tenants to call the police.  She said MDC does not do social services but works with social services agencies.  Frank said MDC does aggressive screening of tenants.  Frank said they will be rescreening the current tenants.  He said the current tenants can stay if they behave.  

Bridget asked if 25% of the units can be rented at market rates and Frank said he would look into this.  Patrick remarked “don't let the perfect be the enemy of the good”.  Patrick said his concern is with the police calls and that tax laws are what they are.  Jim Roper expressed his concern with the number of special needs facilities in the neighborhood.  He asked Brian what recourse the city has regarding properties like 738.  Brian said that if a property is declared a nuisance property, the owners can get heavy fines.  Brian also said that since  738 might be sold, the city is not declaring 738 a nuisance.  David Wallner said it makes sense to have a good management company and that MDC  has a good track record.  Bob asked Bridget to have the city do a survey of special needs facilities to see if this neighborhood does have a concentration of special needs facilities compared to the rest of the city.  Bob asked Frank if 738 would have students and working individuals with low incomes or if the complex would be entirely individuals with special needs like it currently is.  Frank said there would be a mixture of all types.  Joe Shumow discussed the CDBG issue.  Michael asked about financing.  Frank said that the buyer needs a 20-25% down payment.  He said the  first mortgage will be obtained with private funds and that the requested CDBG money would finance the rehabilitation of the property.  Richard Freihoefer complained  that his tax money is being used for purchasing the property.  Frank said that asking price is $650,000.

See #5 below for the final council vote on 738.

4. Hanah Jon Taylor who lives at 640 E. Gorham Street spoke about his concern that he is being retaliated at from the city for speaking out at last month's neighborhood association meeting about the state of disrepair of the two houses owned by the city in James Madison Park plus the Collins House.  He has lived at 640 E. Gorham for five years and in the last month received a notice of eviction from the city.  He is behind in his rent but is paying it off.  He would like a letter of endorsement from TLNA.  Bridget said there is a discrepancy between Hanah's and the city's documents.  

Officer Chaney did a brief police report because he had to leave shortly.  He said there are a lot of problems with campers and vagrants in James Madison Park this summer.  The people displaced from State Street due to construction are going to James Madison.  Police and parks staff are working to address the issue.  A couple of houses in the neighborhood are under drug surveillance.

Continuing with Hanah's concerns, Bridget said that she wants to tour the property with the mayor and park's officials to show them the problem.  She is also asking the city comptroller to do an audit of the finances of the houses.  Joe Lusson would like a 6-month reprieve.  Bridget said that even if Hanah pays the amount he owes in its entirety, the city might still evict Hanah.  David Wallner gave a brief history of the properties in question dating back to when he was alder.  Joe Shumow made the following motion with Patrick making a second:  “that the city forbear the non-renewal until April 30, 2011 provided that Mr. Taylor comes current with his payments before April 30, 2011”.  Alan Crossley said that he does not believe this is an issue the neighborhood association should get involved with.  The motion carried with 10 yes, 1 abstention, and 1 no.  Richard Linster  said that the city is acting as an absentee slumlord and he expressed concerns about the process.  

5.  Back to the 738 E. Dayton issue.  Bridget said that Bill Clingan, Community Development Director, is arranging a meeting with Frank and Bridget to talk about 738. Joe Lusson made a motion and David Wallner made a second that “TLNA supports MDC's entry into the neighborhood with their purchase of 738 E. Dayton Street with the condition that it be professionally managed and they make an investment in improving the property”.  Several members of the council said that they did not believe we needed to make a motion since it was not requested nor needed for MDC to purchase the property.  The motion was called and the vote was 10-2 in favor.

6. Miscellaneous: David Wallner did not believe it was TLNA's business to get involved in an eviction procedure.  Richard Linster had a letter of concern from Gigi Holland regarding the concentration of geese in Tenney Park.  A nomination committee for TLNA officers in the new year  was formed consisting of Richard L., Marina, and Alyssa.  

7.  Marina reported on the dues structure report the ad-hoc committee came up with.  Joe Lusson made a motion and Joe Shumow made a second that the new dues structure be approved.  Bob took the chair from Richard Linster who wanted to comment.  Richard L. expressed his concern about the increase in dues saying it would prevent many neighbors from joining.  He thought we would not get more money.  David Wallner said $10 is not unreasonable.  It was agreed to revisit this issue at the September meeting.  The motion was withdrawn.

Patrick moved to adjourn and Richard Freighoefer made a second.  Adjournment at 9:26 pm.



- Bob Shaw, Secretary

